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Sandy Neck Board Meeting 
                                                       March 9, 2020 
 
A regularly scheduled meeting of the Sandy Neck Board was held on February 10, 2020 in the 
Selectmen’s Conference Room, 367 Main Street, Hyannis, MA. The meeting was called to order at  
7:04  pm by Chairman Tom O’Neill. 
 
Roll Call: 

●          Board Members present: Tom O’Neill, Pete Sampou, Hank Farnham, Ann Canedy, Nate  
      King and Bill Monroe. 
●          Board Member absent: Bill Carey and Bill Monroe. 
●           Staff: Donna Bragg, Operations Supervisor. 
●          Staff Member absent: Park Manager, Nina Coleman. 
●          Council Liaisons present: Gordon Starr and Kris Clark. 
●           Public: Wendy Paquette, Paul Burger, Rich French, Tracy Hallett, Sam Shanahan, and Rob Brown. 

        ●           Guest Speaker: None.       
     

 
 
Act on Minutes: 

●        On a motion by Pete Sampou and seconded by Nate King, the Sandy Neck Board voted to  
     approve the February 10, 2020 minutes as printed.                          

 
 
Public Comment: None. 
                

 
  

Correspondence: 
     ●         Tom O’Neill received a letter from AmeriCorps regarding a clean water fair to be held in May with a  
            potential request for participation from Sandy Neck. Tom will email Board members and speak with  
           Nina regarding letter. 
 
Staff Report:  
Donna Bragg addressed the Board. 
       ●   Happy Birthday to Diane Lomba of MBBA. 
       ●  List of groups volunteering at Sandy Neck for various projects. 
       ●              Pete Sampou addressed the Board and introduced Sam Shanahan and Rob Brown 
              from Cape Cod Academy who will be volunteering in May. 

 ●   HCP had been approved for two takes potentially giving us more beach for the 2020 
        season. Nina will present report at next Board meeting. Discussion followed. 
●              Gatehouse closed and will open April 1st. 

     ●     2020 Off Road Vehicle applications on website with instructions for mail-ins.  
       ●            Seasonal employment hiring process continues. 
       ●            Off Road Vehicle hours 8am to 4pm. No fires. 
       ●            Some damage to frontal dune from last storm. 
       ●            Marsh Trail repairs are being done.   
       ●            ORV hours are 8am to 4pm.       
       ●            Report on missing person.    
       ●            April events: MBBA beach cleanup April 19, 9am –Noon, Signs of Spring April 14, 10am-Noon.               



 

 

Old Business: 
1. Conservation and beach erosion along our coastlines. 

Hank Farnham addressed the Board. Cape Cod Commission will do a half  hour presentation on their 
Coastal Analysis next meeting. 

       2.   Economic sustainability. 

               

       3.   Public outreach and public use & participation. 

               
 
 

New Business: None. 
 
 

   Matters not reasonably anticipated by the Chair: None.  
 
 

Public Comment:  
1. Rich French addressed the Board. Asked about the advance of water during last storm. 

2. Gordon Starr addressed the Board. Asked about the Capital Improve Project. Discussion followed. 
 

 
 

 
 
Adjournment 

 
 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:27 pm. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 

Donna Bragg, Secretary Pro Tem 
 
 
 


